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Webberville Community Schools Board of Education 
Special Meeting Minutes 

April 22, 2025 
 
Call to Order 
A special meeting of the Webberville Board of Education was called to order by President 
Jennifer Lycos in the Spartan Center Community Room on Tuesday, April 22 2025, at 8:00 PM.  
 
Roll Call 
Present:  Jennifer Lycos, Danielle Rhodes, Linda Erwin, Heather Musolf, 

Joshua Rockey 
  
Absent:  Amy Coe, Kelly Lott 
 
Administration Present:  Andrew Smith  
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Approval of Agenda 
Ms. Rhodes moved, Mr. Rockey seconded a motion to approve the agenda of the Special Board 
of Education meeting being held on Tuesday, April 22, 2025, as presented. Roll Call Vote:  Lycos 
– Y; Rhodes – Y;   Erwin – Y; Musolf – Y;  Rockey - Y. Motion passed 5-0. 
 
Communications and Petitions 
None 
 
Action Items 
The FFA Advisor has requested permission to attend an annual overnight field trip for FFA 
Officer training. Ms. Kiernan explained who the new officers are and that there will be 9 students, 
rather than 8, attending, but administrators can approve additional students as long as the 
appropriate number of chaperones are attending. Mr. Smith and Ms. Kiernan shared the 
guidelines they are following to approve this trip and standards for chaperones attending. Mr. 
Rockey moved, Ms. Rhodes seconded a MOTION TO APPROVE OVERNIGHT TRAVEL FOR 
8 STUDENTS AND ADVISOR TO FFA OFFICER CAMP AT “D BAR A RANCH” IN 
METAMORA, MI ON APRIL 28, 2025-APRIL 29, 2025. Roll Call Vote:  Lycos – Y; Rhodes – Y;   
Erwin – Y; Musolf – Y;  Rockey - Y. Motion passed 5-0. 
 
Comments from the Audience 
None 
 
Comments from the Board 
Mr. Smith updated the board on the construction being done to the Library Media Center 
driveway. Original quote was incorrect, and is now quoted at $7,400. Work is planned to make 
updates to the lighting in the LMC parking area to improve safety and Mr. Smith will provide the 
board with an estimate for the lighting updates. The Spartan Center lighting updates are still in 
the process of being adjusted to accommodate neighborhood complaints of brightness level. 
 
Ms. Kiernan shared that there was a behavior incident on the bus and shared the details of how 
it was handled.  
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Mr. Smith shared that informational videos are being created to spread awareness about the 
Non-Homestead Operating Millage Proposal.  
 
Mr. Smith shared that conversations on a mutual agreement between the school and the Village 
of Webberville are taking place. Conversations continue to make sure agreements would only 
occur if mutually beneficial.  
 
Mr. Smith shared that asphalt repair options are being considered and shared the details. A 
quote for a water filtration system is also still pending. 
 
 
Adjournment  
Ms. Rhodes, Mr. Rockey seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. Roll Call Vote:  Lycos – Y; 
Rhodes – Y;   Erwin – Y; Musolf – Y;  Rockey - Y. Motion passed 5-0.The board adjourned the 
meeting at 8:37 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Amy Coe 
Webberville Board of Education Secretary 


